

285 N. State St., Suite 200 Westerville, Ohio 43081 p: (614) 487-8180 OMACCS.org

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT

Lauren Wittke DeVry University Columbus, OH

PRESIDENT-ELECT

Mark Sullivan Academia Medical Institute Columbus, OH

SECRETARY

Kristen Muenster NCUS TEC Columbus, OH

TREASURER

Terhan Freeman Fortis College Cuyahoga Falls, OH

Lance Craven
Dorsey College
Madison Heights, MI

Ryan Middleton

Ross Education, LLC Clinton Township, MI

Jennifer Paugh-Macomber Universal Technical Institute Canton, MI

Peter Perkowski Valley College Cleveland, OH

Pradeep Singh
Detroit Business Institute
Riverview, MI

ASSOCIATE MEMBER

Sharon Kobelak McGraw-Hill

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Kent A. Trofholz

Dear High School Counselor,

The Ohio-Michigan Association of Career Colleges and Schools (OMACCS) is once again offering our **2025 LEADS! Scholarship** program for Ohio & Michigan high school seniors graduating by Spring 2025!

This year we are offering <u>97</u> scholarships at <u>18</u> Ohio and Michigan career colleges, totaling over <u>\$217,000</u>, with FULL and PARTIAL scholarships available!

The LEADS! Scholarship information is located on our website at www.omaccs.org under the Scholarship link, including the Scholarship Booklet with available scholarships, as well as the Student Application and Nomination Forms.

We appreciate your efforts in making these scholarships available to your graduating seniors, and please remember to advise your students on the proper steps involved in the application process to prevent a delay or possible disqualification of their application(s).

These scholarships are available to Ohio & Michigan high school seniors graduating by Spring 2025, and the scholarships are non-transferrable to other institutions.

If you have any questions regarding the scholarship program, please do not hesitate to contact the OMACCS office at 614-487-8180 or ktrofholz@omaccs.org.

PLEASE REMEMBER: The DEADLINE for submitting the required documentation is **April 18, 2025** with the winners being announced in May 2025!

Thank you,

Kent A. Trofholz Executive Director